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Chairman Lee and members of the Human Services Committee, I am Pamela 

Sagness Behavioral Health Division Director for the Department of Human Services 

(Department).  I appear today to provide testimony in support of Engrossed House 

Bill 1402. 

 

The Behavioral Health Division administers the Substance Use Disorder (SUD) 

Voucher which was created during the 2015 session with the intent for the 

department to establish and administer a voucher system to address underserved 

areas and gaps in the state's substance abuse treatment system and to assist in the 

payment of addiction treatment services provided by licensed substance abuse 

treatment programs.  For context, I have provided SUD Voucher data below. 
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Engrossed House Bill 1402 builds on efforts to ensure the SUD Voucher addresses 

underserved areas and population. This concludes my testimony and I am available 

to answer any questions.  


